Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 18 September, 2017

7.30 pm

Glendaruel Village Hall

Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 25th October 2021

7.30 pm

via Zoom


	Klop;
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	1
	Present
	Charles Dixon-Spain, Cathleen Russell, Danuta Steedman, Kate McEwen, David Munro, Philip Potter, 

	2
	Apologies
	Paul Bulmer, Clare Banner

	3
	Declarations of Interest
	CR: Glendaruel Village Hall, SRA, CGDT
KMc: Glendaruel Village Hall 
DS: Colintraive Village Hall 
	

	4
	Minutes of last Meeting
	Water Supplies: Consultation to be distributed to the community alongside the next CGDT flyer. 

Proposed:  Cathleen Russell

Seconded: David Munro 
	CSDS to draw up consultation regarding water supplies, for distribution with the CGDT’s next mail out. 

	5
	Matters Arising
	Website Photo Competition 
No further action taken since last meeting – to be actioned this month. 

2022 Meeting Dates 
To be discussed in AOCB 

Dog Fouling Posters
Have arrived and will be on display in both Colintraive and Glendaruel. A request has been noted for a poster(s) to be displayed along the C&LLW between Waukmill Cottage and Lephinkill Farm. 
I Dig Trees 
Application submitted, awaiting outcome. 
	CR/AM to liaise re: photo competition. 



	6
	Police Update
	Provided post-meeting:

Date:  26/10/2021

Location & Beat: ColGlen CC, contained within beat LB50

Officer Reporting: PS Donald MacIver 
No. of Incidents reported

Since between 22/06/21 and 26/10/21 there have been 13 recorded incidents. 

A Monthly breakdown are as follows

22/06/21 – 22/07/21

RTC

Road Traffic

Assist external agency 

23/07/21 – 23/08/21

Fraud

RTC

Tree on Road

24/08/21 – 24/09/21

2 x RTC

Road Traffic

Assist External Agency

Assist member of public

25/09/21 – 26/10/21

Assist member of public

Road Traffic

No. of Crime Reports generated

3 crimes recorded since 22/06/21

22/06/21 – 22/07/21

Theft

23/07/21 – 23/08/21

Fraud

25/09/21 – 26/10/21

Sexual Offence

Current Initiatives

Safe Summer 2022

Early engagement with a number of agencies including Argyll and Bute Council, Forestry Land Scotland and National Parks is under way regarding the 2022 summer holiday to see what can be learnt from the vast number of visitors experienced this year.

Herbert Protocol

Work is continuing in Implementing the ‘Herbert Protocol’ with Argyll and Bute in line to be the first council area to adopt these procedures. This protocol concerns Property Exit Sensors which will increase the wellbeing of the vulnerable in the area.
	

	7
	Councillor’s Report
	Traffic lights on A886.
 
Next update due at the end of October.
 
Flooding in the vicinity of Kinlochruel and Ardachuple
 
Capital works are programmed at this location for November.
 
School cluster proposals
 
Public consultation is planned during November-January.
 
West Road
 
Roads - This fault has been logged on the Council's asset management system and we will provide an update within 28 days.
 
B886 
 
Roads - This location is programmed for a find and fix run within the next few weeks, using the roadmaster, after which the gravel will be dealt with by the street sweeper.
 
Shore Road at Kyles View breaking up
 
Roads - This fault has been logged on the Council's asset management system and we will provide an update within 28 days.
 
Overhanging trees on A886 between Dunans and Duiletter.
 
Roads - We are aware of this issue and it will be attended to. However, due to limited budget, the works we can carry out will be limited to the vegetation overhanging the road which might pose a safety risk. We will provide a further update within 28 days.
 
Old tarmac left lying in the large lay-by.
 
Roads - Our Operations team are not aware of this lay-by being used to store materials, however we will look into this and provide an update within 28 days.
 
Speed Limits.
 
A886 from entrance to wind farm to caravan park and in the Clachan.
 
No response from Roads – have sent reminder.
Points raised by CGCC: 

· White Line Marking – request for AR to keep on at the Roads Department to complete the white line marking on the resurfaced roads. Very dangerous without, especially when driving at night. Roads Department reported the would be completed next week, ‘weather permitting’. No valid reasons provided for constant delay.
A&BC do not have own machines, and higher a contractor from outside the region. 
Machines cost circa £200k. Crews and training would also be required. CGCC comment it would be a great opportunity for local employment and speeding up line painting across A&BC area, and in the long term more economical than outsourcing contractors. 

	

	8
	Community Council
	Financial 
Current total: £17.917.74. All belonging to different pots, including Glendaruel Village Hall which will be rectified quite soon.  

Correspondence 
· Kilmun Community Council 
A small group formed loosely under the wing of the Kilmun Community Council are working to see what can be done to improve the fish and shellfish numbers in the Holy Loch, asking for support from fellow local Community Councils. 
CGCC happy support. 

· Friendship Benches
Police Scotland have teamed up with the Argyll and Bute suicide Prevention Group to create friendship benches to encourage people to get outdoors and start conversations with others. The benches can be located throughout Argyll and have information plaques affixed to them in case anyone feels they may benefit from the Suicide Prevention Services, The Samaritans, or SHORT. Dunoon Men’s Shed have provided funding towards benches and has built and painted them ready for installation. As farming communities are renown for suicides, it may be appropriate for CGCC to request a bench or two. 
CGCC discuss this matter, and agree a bench for each Colintraive and Glendaruel would be very welcome. CGCC to look into this further. 
· Health and Safety Issues on the upper Auchnagarron old Council Road (an extension of the Stronafian Public Road)

Correspondence from local resident states:

“Residents of Stronafian have been using this short (5 min) walk from north of Calabeag as a short cut to the Post Box at Auchnagarron Farmhouse or to walk their dogs. 
a) Recently, when constructing the new forest road east of the old council road, trees have fallen across part of the old road at the far north end. 
Felling has commenced – they have cleared the trees from the fence line eastwards from the far north end to the mid section marked by the stone bridge. I have been advised that the trees along the fence line, which runs parallel to the old road, will be felled uphill but accidents can happen. 
b) Additionally the stone bridge is unsafe as it is eroding from the belly side. The erosion, in the middle of the bridge, now is about the size of a rear tractor tyre. 
On the top side of the road, the bridge is at ground level, but on the bottom side there is a ravine approx. 15 meters down to the floor of the ravine – but it is hidden most of the year by the rhoddies. 
From time to time, I have put up warning signs along with red/white or black/yellow hazard/danger tape, highlighting the dangerous bridge on all access points. 
Barriers have also been put up, which have since been removed and thrown into the roadside ditch, to prevent people from using the road and bridge, but people are still insisting on using the road and bridge, putting themselves in danger.”
CGCC discuss this matter, and it is believed that the land in question is private land, and therefore CGCC nor A&BC can intervene. As with any piece of land, it is the landowners responsibility for the upkeep, repairs, and signage/notice of any dangers, and is therefore liable should anyone be injured on their land. 
CGCC suggest the landowner puts a flyer out to the Stronafian residents directly, as well as own signage. 
CGCC can share the landowners warning/signage on the CGCC website and social media to encourage people to be careful. 

· Electric Car Charging Points 

CGCC have been looking into Electric Car Charging Points for a number of years, including fundraising and locations. The main issue has been securing contractors to come out and install. 
The Glendaruel Village Hall Committee are currently looking into installing one at the hall. 
A&BC will be hosting a consultation as to where additional points will be installed such as main roads, tourist destinations and Council-owned ferry terminals. 
Preference for A&BC is that they are on Council land, but a Community Group/Village Hall may be able to negotiate a deal with the Council. 
It would be CMAL’s responsibility to install one at Colintraive Ferry Terminal. 
Colintraive Village Hall Committee have also applied for a grant from Coastal Communities Fund, and one of the things suggested was exploring an electric car charging point, perhaps in tandem with A&BC – no further updates on this at present. 

CGCC are very keen to explore this again, and feel the more the merrier in the local area would be welcome. 
Kilmodan Church Car Park would be a good location. 
Queried what the electricity source is – e.g. local venue or street lighting – no definitive answer, depends on location/requirements. 
· CGCC Website Contact Form/Email Account 
It has been raised that messages sent through the contact form of the CGCC website are not all being received. The Contact Form will be taken off the website, and the email address secretary@colglencommunitycouncil.org.uk will remain the main point of contact for the CGCC. 
	CR to provide printed break down of funds for next meeting.  

AM to confirm CGCC support. 

AM to look into Friendship Benches further, and report findings to CGCC. 

CSDS to discuss matter directly with resident who raised the concerns. 

AR to provide CGCC with contact at A&BC dealing with Electric Car Charging Points.

AM to remove the contact form from the CGCC website. 

	9
	Argyll Rally 2022 
	CSDS attended the first Community Council facing meeting held by the Argyll Rally organizers regarding the 2022 event. 

CSDS will continue to be the liaison between organizers and affected CGCC area residents. 


Current plan from organizers: The Friday evening will commence in Dunoon, and then head to the Fynesde stage, between Inver Cottage and Otter Ferry, between 10pm and midnight. Cars will do the stage once, and finish just after Bealachandrain Farm, to drive back to Dunoon via Strachur. 

Spectators and concessions etc are allowed at this years event. 

Saturday event would require the use of the West Road in Glendaruel. 

Points raised by CGCC: 

· Otter Ferry was one of the most popular places for the 2021 Rally in terms of spectators – a great space, but the 10pm-midnight is not a great time for spectators. 
Once again, it feels like the Dunoon Rally, with the outlying areas just ‘added on’ and not having much of a chance to make anything of it or from it. 

· There seems to be an equal balance of those very keen, and those against the event. 

· There are a opportunities for landowners as well as smaller producers to sell their wares. 

· Question is, are the proposed stages minimizing or maximizing destruction? 

· Important that those living on the rally stage roads are consulted. 

· Noted that it would only be two days of disruption. 

· Dealing with COVID in 2021 was difficult, however 2022 should be easier to allow more happenings. 

· Early advertising, lots of CGCC consultations with the community, making sure people are aware and starting conversations early is very important. 
	CSDS to report back following next meeting hosted by the organizers. 

	10
	Development Trust Update
	Have been successful in securing funding from HIE via the Communities Recovery Fund, with regards to sustainable food eco systems. Currently looking for match funding. Looking to create commercial polytunnels to grow salad crops, root crops, herbs, to sell locally. Found an area in the forest that we can use, and to take that forward. Part of this funding was also to purchase some vending machines so that locals can put in food/items that people can purchase.


Ongoing recruitment drive for new Directors to join the Trust. AGM will be held on the 05th of December 2021. Flyers with updates on CGDT will be delivered to every household at the beginning of next week. 

Outdoor shelters are both finished, and a great success. 

Points raised by CGCC: 

Deer Larder – there is a requirement for another one or more deer larders within Cowal and Bute. Winston Churchill cannot cope with the amount of deer, and there is a massive shortage of storage space. An opportunity for CGDT to explore, potentially tying in with the commercial polytunnels, with one person overseeing it all. 

Requirement at this stage would be for a dry hanging larder, no butcher required. This would add to Winston Churchill’s ability/storage, do not wish to compete at this stage. Future opportunities could see the larder used as a training facility in butchering. Very exciting prospects. 
	DM attending Forestry and Land Scotland meeting 01/11/21 and will report back. 

	11
	Planning
	Ref: 21/01948/CLWP – Certificate of lawfulness (proposed) for the erection of side porch extension to dwelling house, Eilean Mor, Colintraive – Mr Alistair MacLeod

Ref: 21/01978/PP – Demolition of existing conservatory and erection of orangery – The Beeches, Colintraive, Mr Timothy Duncan 

Ref 21/01632/PP – Erection if a community outdoor shelter (retrospective) – Bowling Green Colintraive, CGDT 

Ref: 21/01633/PP – Erection of a community outdoor shelter (retrospective) – Recreation Ground Kilmodan, CGDT 


Ref: 21/01985/PNMFF – Installation of replacement feed barge in same location as existing feed barge, Strone Fish Farm, Loch Striven, Scottish Salmon Company 

Ref: 21/01385/PP – Use of land for the siting of 3no glamping pods with hot tubs, communal sauna, bbq hut and recycling/waste facilities. Associated footpaths, landscaping, parking turning area and formation of access off the A886 – Land to the South of Calabeag and Bonaid, Glendaruel – Mr Ronald MacVicar 

Ref: 21/01501/PP – Upgrading of vehicular access – Land North of Ardachearanbeg Cottage, Mr M J Hunt 
CGCC have no comments or objections to any of the above planning applications. 
	

	12
	AOCB


	2022 Meetings 

Proposed dates: 
Monday 21st February 
Monday 28th March 
Monday 25th April 
Monday 30th May. 
Monday 27th June 
Monday 29th August 

Monday 26th September 
Monday 24th October 
Monday 28th November 
Monday 19th December
Decision will be made nearer the time of the February meeting as to whether this will be on Zoom or in person, depending on COVID status. 

November 2020 Meeting 
It is agreed an additional meeting will be added for 2021. Monday 29th of November 2021, 7.30pm on Zoom – open invitation to community members who would like to join. 

Christmas Events

28th November 2021 – Christmas Fayre at Colintraive Village Hall 
11th December 2021- Farmers Market at Glendaruel Village Hall, hosted by the CGDT  
	AM to update website and advertise meeting. 

	13
	DONM
	Monday, 29th of November 2021 – 7.30pm via Zoom – Public Meeting.  
	


